Williams Road PO Box 107
Narrogin WA 6312
Phone: (08) 9881 1200
Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal:
Deputy Principal:

Mr David Harrison Mrs Jenny Carter Mrs Karen Georgi

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Website:

narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Dates to Remember

Friday 10 February
Assembly
Student Councillors

Tuesday 14 February P&C Meeting 7.30pm

Wednesday 15 February

School Board Meeting

Monday 20 February -Friday 3 March

Swimming Lessons Yrs 3-6

Thursday 9 March Swimming Carnival

Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank 066 522 0090 0206





Independent Public School

Term 1, Issue 1

Thursday 2 February 2017

In the Pursuit of Excellence

From the Principal

I trust that everyone had a relaxing break and is ready for a very exciting 2017 school year.

During their holidays, teachers worked hard to prepare stimulating lessons for their classes and students have made an enthusiastic start to the year.

I would like to welcome all new students and their families to Narrogin Primary School and also extend a warm welcome to our new staff members, Mrs Georgi (Deputy Principal) and Miss De Aguiar (Year 3 Teacher). Mrs Carter (Deputy Principal) has returned to our school after several years of secondment in other administrative positions in the Narrogin Schools Network.

Renovations to the administration took many weeks and we are still awaiting some works to be completed. I trust that all school community members are accepting of any inconveniences caused by these unfinished works. We hope to be fully operational again within the next two weeks.

During our School Development Planning days, it was necessary to restructure our internal timetable to accommodate our specialist teaching time. The following amendments have been made; Recess is now 10.15am - 10.35am and Lunch 12.35pm - 1.15pm. The Canteen would like to let students know, with the time changes, the ice cream window will be open until 1pm.

SWIMMING LESSONS

Swimming Lessons will be conducted from Monday 20 February through to Friday 3 March for students from Years 3 to 6. Permission and enrolments notes will be going home to each child involved shortly with times and further information.

CLASS MEETINGS

Class Meetings will be conducted during Week 3, a timetable will be in next weeks Newsletter. During these meetings, your child's class teacher provides a lot of information as to routines and the learning that will be happening in your child's class. These meetings are a great opportunity for you to gather more information, meet other parents in your child's class (and in some instances meet your child's teacher) and ask questions. Class teachers put time and effort into preparing for these meetings and I would urge you to attend to support your child and the school.

SCHOOL BANKING

A reminder that School Banking is up and running for 2017 on Wednesday mornings before school from 8.30am in the Library. It is for Commonwealth Bank account holders only, for further information please see Mrs Forrest in the library or contact the Commonwealth Bank.

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS AND MATHS BOOKS

The school office is open for payment of voluntary contributions from 8.30am – 3.30pm, Monday to Friday. Payment can be made by cash, cheque, EFTPOS or direct deposit to BSB 066-522 a/c 00900206. Maths workbooks are in classes for students, please make payments (\$17.95) as soon as possible to the office.



2017 NARROGIN PRIMARY STAFF

Γ=	
Principal	Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principal	Mrs Jenny Carter
Manager Company to Coming	Mrs Karen Georgi
Manager Corporate Services	Mrs Michelle Edwards
School Officer	Mrs Kim Nottle
Schools Network Officer	Mrs Nanette Steer
Kindergarten	Mrs Marion McDougall
	Mrs Marilyn Dolkens
Pre-Primary W	Miss Jennifer Whiteford
Pre-Primary S	Mrs Tanya Shepherd
Year 1 – Room 10	Mrs Ingrid Byway
Year 1 – Room 11	Miss Kellie Atherton
Year 2 – Room 12	Mrs Heather McDougall
Year 2 – Room 13	Miss Chloe Seward
Year 3 – Room 15	Miss Elisabeth De Aguiar
Year 3/4 – Room 14	Miss Tegan Morrow
Year 4 – Room 6	Mrs Kerry Heil
Year 4/5 – Room 7	Ms Tineke Conlon
Year 5/6 – Room 4	Mrs Sue Bicknell
Year 6 – Room 2	Mrs Cindy Tyler Tourle
Music / Drama / Health	Miss Charisse Farrell
Visual Art	Mrs Chris Davis
Physical Education	Mr Greg Moon
Chaplain	Mrs Desi Wilkie
Aboriginal Education	Mr Basil Kickett
	Mr Chadd Kickett
	Mrs Murrell Bolton (Kindlink)
Education Assistants	Mrs Allison Blight
Mas Di Casassiale	Mrs Sherree Donaldson
Mrs Di Spanswick	Mrs Jo Grover
Miss Nicola Goadby	Mrs Lea Ings
Mrs Kylie Bradford	Mrs Jenny O'Connell
Mrs Dixie Dougall	Mrs Leonie Reynolds
	Mrs Desi Wilkie
	Mrs Chelsea Coxon
Librarian	Mrs Margaret Forrest
School Nurse	Mrs Jo Cook
School Psychologist	Miss Traci Boyes
Gardener	Mr Mark Nicholas
	Mr Jarrod Draper
Canteen	Mrs Gloria Radford
Olasana	Miss Jess Cunningham
Cleaners:	Mr Alan Leagas
Ms Donna Ah-Yick	Miss Rachael Leagas
Mrs Sandra Randall	

"NEW STAFF"



L-R
Mrs Carter
Mrs Georgi
Front
Miss De Aguiar

Please come and introduce yourself to me. I look forward to getting to know you and your child.

Mrs Georgi

It has been lovely becoming reacquainted with the school, staff and students over the past few days that were here from when I was here previously and also great to meet others who have come to the school over the past three years. I look forward to working with the whole school community to provide the high quality learning experiences for your children that our school prides itself on. *Mrs Carter*

BUS NOTIFICATIONS

All Farm Bus students will be put on the bus unless a written note or phone call to the Office to notify us of any changes. If your child will regularly not be on the bus please put in writing to your child's teacher. Please inform the school office by 1pm for daily changes.

UNIFORM SHOP

The uniform shop will open every Friday morning from 8.30am - 10.00am

EFTPOS is available at shop, or order forms can be left at the front office with full payment, for those who cannot make uniform shop days.

Chappy Chat

Welcome back everyone!

I look forward to catching up with familiar faces and meeting the new families to our school. My role is as a support person to families, students and staff.

Please feel free to contact me through the school office.

Breakfast Club is in the Chatterbox every morning from 7.50am. All are welcomed.

Enjoy the coming week!

Chappy ~ Mrs Desi Wilkie

COMMUNITY NEWS



NARROGIN JUNIOR BASKETBALL UNDER 10 BASKETBALL 2017

COMMENCES

WEDNESDAY 15th FEBRUARY CONCLUDES

WEDNESDAY 15TH MARCH

4:00PM TO 4: 50PM

AT

NARROGIN LEISURE CENTRE

AGES 6 TO 10 YRS OLD

COST \$5.00/ SESSION PER PARTICIPANT

PLEASE REGISTER

AT LEISURE CENTRE ON

WEDNESDAY 8TH OF FEBRUARY 4:00PM TO 5:00PM
MORE INFO CONTACT ROCKET 0409 625 428 OR



NARROGIN CALISTHENICS CLUB

Invites interested participants to attend Registrations 3.45pm Mon 6 February

1 - 10 year olds 4 - 5.30pm

Classes are held at the St Peter's Hall
Parking at the rear of the church/hall
Narrogin Uniting Church. First lesson free.

Enquiries - H Lange 98824 011

Disclaimer

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter.